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Dear Alumni & Friends, 
 

Change is inevitable: growth is optional.  At NBGC, we encourage growth. As NBGC grows in numbers, knowledge, and resources, our members grow 
physically, mentally, socially, and emotionally. We know that change will come, and we believe in adapting to that change by growing stronger and more 
resilient together. 
 

We are anticipating some significant changes in 2020. While change can cause uncertainty and anxiety, we are hopeful that each change will bring new 
opportunities to grow and adapt. 
 

One exciting change is that we have grown enough to need an additional vehicle! We have a waiting list of students hoping to join our programs at   
Chicago International Charter School (CICS). Currently, we limit the number of students we accept to the number of seats in our van. With a second 
vehicle, we will be able to increase our impact. More students will be able to join us for our afterschool, athletic, and leadership programming.  
 

Another change for us is increasing our use of technology. You may have seen our brand-new website already! We are also adding a mobile bidding 
component to our Leaders of the Future Scholarship Celebration, so all of our supporters can access our silent auction online, from wherever they are. 
Additionally, we are beginning to shift to online forms and accounting procedures. In all of these changes, our goal is to maximize our efficiency, and in 
doing so, spend more time focusing on our mission to create better men and women. 
 

As you will read on the next page, there will also be some changes made to our Thanksgiving Day Classic. Due to changing populations at NBGC, we 
will be moving our Championship games to the Saturday before Thanksgiving to increase participation. Our intent is to involve more of our families and 
members, and continue to support them on their way to developing life-long friendships and mentorships.  
 

Another change that will impact us greatly deals with our building. NBGC and Revere Park will have major renovations completed this year, thanks to 
securing  $7.5 million in Tax Incremental Financing (TIF) dollars. This money will help us continue to comply with federal ADA requirements and update 
our HVAC system and electrical system. Tentatively, beginning on September 8th our NBGC building will be closed for two months and Revere Park will 
be closed for about one year.  
 

Rest assured, we will not let our families down and will continue to provide quality programs and services while our building is closed. Children that    
participate in our after-school program will be served at one of our local school-based sites and we will continue to use our athletic fields for our sports 
leagues. And, of course, NBGC staff will still be available during these renovations. Email me at jsadowski@nbgc.org or reach out on social media to 
contact us! 
 

We are so grateful that during these changing times we can continue to count on your support. With change, we are made stronger. With your support, 
we are unstoppable. Please consider a life-changing gift to the NBGC this year to support young people reaching their full potential. 
 
Jeffrey Sadowski 
Executive Director 

47th Ward Alderman Matt Martin, Cook County Commissioner Bridget Degnen 

and NBGC Staff serving community seniors lunch over the holiday season. 
CICS Irving Park kids love getting picked up each day to come to NBGC in 

the van. They especially enjoy the 1pm Wednesday dismissals each week. 
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Last year marked our 89th Annual Thanksgiving Day Classic. Each year, we invite alumni, current members, staff, and friends to join us as we gather 
together on Thanksgiving. We decorate our halls with pieces of our history, enjoy each other's company, and play youth football games and soccer 
games while our NBGC cheerleaders cheer. We enjoyed donuts donated by NBC/NBGC 1950's & 1960's alums in memory of their teammate Ernie 
Sardilli and Starbucks coffee donated by Starbucks on 4557 N Lincoln Ave. Thank you to Wayne and Virginia Duckmann for co-sponsoring the 
event. We are reminded in these times of our wonderful community with gratitude and thanks. We also pulled our Lucky Date Raffle winners on Thanks-
giving, and thanks to your generosity we made over $7,000 to support vital programs at the NBGC! Congratulations to our winners: Bela Davidson, 
Don Wiener, Kim Mattes, Tom Mason, Miguel Claudio, George Amend, Frank Hashimoto, Eileen Chambers, Helen Demes, and Jim Swaggerty. 
 

As you may have heard, we are changing our Thanksgiving Day Classic beginning this year. This decision was not made lightly. Historically, a pep rally 
would be held on the Wednesday prior to Thanksgiving, followed by our championship youth football and soccer games on Thanksgiving Day.   
 

Over the years, Chicago Public Schools have changed their academic calendar and now give students the day off on the Wednesday prior to                
Thanksgiving.  As a result of this decision, many of our families go out of town for Thanksgiving. Our attendance has been low in the past few years that 
the teams aren’t complete without several players from other teams filling in.  
 

After an extensive conversation with our Board of Directors and Program Committee, NBGC has decided to move our Championship games to the      
Saturday before Thanksgiving. This will ensure that each team in the Championships has an opportunity to participate fully. In this new setup, we will 
have the pep rally on the Friday prior to Thanksgiving Day, which will include our revamped alumni band led by Mike Teolis and Tom Krier, and a                     
bonfire.  
 

Our goal is to keep the championship game meaningful to children and families. After a season of hard work, our athletes want the chance to participate 
in the Championships. With this transition, we are keeping our program more accessible to our members.  
 

Interested in lacing up your cleats on Thanksgiving Day? We hope to entice our Alums to come out on Thanksgiving morning for pick-up flag football 
games for Adults and families to play at the clubhouse! Contact Bill Abplanalp, bill@nbgc.org, for more information on joining in. Can we say          
REMATCH Thanksgiving 1982?? 1966?? Who wants to win the title??   
 

All Activities that are scheduled are subject to the building renovations being completed and the building being open for the festivities.  

The Last Thanksgiving Day Classic 
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Tom Krier, NBGC Board President Tom Van Den Bosch                  
& Arp Horvath 

 

NBGC Girls Program League Directors, Laura Arroyo,                
Lily Lebron & Karlie Kielnik 

NBGC Operations Director, Bonnie Werstein with Youth 
Leaders: Alana Finch, Xiomara Rueda-Marshall, Yasmina 

Chammas, Aidan O’Shea and Youth Member Steven Rene 

mailto:bill@nbgc.org
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89 Years of Tradition  
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Afterschool Program Enrichment 
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NBGC Athletics  

 

NBGC afterschool programs serve over 400 youth during the school year at 4 separate locations. All afterschool program kids can expect a healthy 
snack upon arrival, homework help and of course free time to play. Our onsite location at NBGC serves 60 kids all coming from surrounding                      
neighborhood schools.  After homework is completed, NBGC kids can choose to play dodgeball or basketball in the small gym or make their way into 
the gameroom for table and board games. Lately, the kids have been obsessed with playing charades with the youth leaders and staff.  
 

At the Coonley afterschool program, 215 youth enjoy playing teambuilding games with their peers like the human knot and pass the hula-hoop game 
which are lead by NBGC leaders. Unfortunately, it’s been too cold to play outside so the kids have been passing time by reading, coloring and playing 
with legos or board games. Arts and crafts are also a favorite activity at Coonley. For the Super Bowl, the kids made piñatas with their favorite team on 
the front and they made sweet Valentines for their parents. Every Friday, the Coonley afterschool kids are treated with a movie day or they can choose 
to work on a craft. 
 

The Bateman afterschool program hosts 109 youth members which have been busy with completing Junior Achievement after homework is completed. 
Junior Achievement is a program for K-8th graders which help foster skills like work-readiness, entrepreneurship and financial literacy skills which help 
encourage students to dream big. The afterschool program kids also like to play “Cool Math Games” on the computer, play with sensory toys like kinet-
ic sand and board games are always a group favorite. Fridays have become movie & popcorn days for the younger kids and they love the chance to 
relax and kick back after a long week. 
 

The Cleveland afterschool program is still growing and we hope to have more youth sign up in the fall for the next school year. The 25 kids in the            
program love to play hang man, board games and Pictionary after homework is completed. They try to go outside if the weather permits, but otherwise 
spend their time in the computer lab playing games or in the gym where they play basketball, soccer and have scooter races. Each week they set aside 
one day for arts and crafts and they also have a movie day at the end of each week on Friday.  

The basketball season at NBGC has come and gone after a record breaking turnout of over 550 boys and girls participating this winter! The season 
began following Thanksgiving and wrapped up in the first week of February. Keeping with tradition, NBGC hosted our annual basketball achievement 
contest over winter break while the kids were out of school. Participants from all age groups and leagues came out to showcase their skills in individual 
competitions in an attempt to take home the 1st place trophy and see their name posted in the weekly Monkeyshine. The conclusion of the season 
featured several championship games, all-star games, and of course, our traditional parents vs. kids games to wrap up another successful season. 
 

At NBGC, the end of one season marks the immediate beginning of the next! After basketball concluded, we kicked off the floor hockey & volleyball 
season in the early weeks of February. We have close to 400 participants registered for this season which is a big jump up from last year! Even more 
exciting is the great turn out in our oldest Tribe and Senior leagues. We’re excited to see this season unfold with 6 teams per league and a waitlist to 
boot!  
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In 1969, students at St. Benedict’s High School formed the “ACES”, a softball team to join the newly created league at Paul Revere Park. Many original 
ACES started playing 16 inch softball at the age of eight at the Neighborhood Boys Club (NBC) on Chicago’s North Side. In 1971, the ACES added 
friends from the Alpha Chi fraternity and others from DePaul University. The ACES were very competitive and played almost every evening at Northwest 
side parks and competed in tournaments on weekends. The ACES have played in leagues/tournaments at numerous parks across Chicago and the 
surrounding suburbs. 
 

Over the years, the ACES have accumulated an impressive list of accomplishments: 1971 Clarendon Park Saturday League Champs, 1972 and 1973 
Paul Revere Park Champs, 1976 and 1977 Paul Revere Park 2nd place, 1978 Portage Park B League Champs, 1982 Paul Revere Park Champs, 2000 
Horner Park Champs and 2008 Indian Road Park Champs. The ACES have played over 1,300 softball games together over 50 years. The ACES team 
will be inducted into the 16” Softball Hall of Fame in May 2020. 
Some of the team’s greatest memories included the invitation to play in the 1976 Andy Frain tournament at Clarendon Park. The ACES drew the reigning 
city champions, “Murderer’s Row”, in the first round and won by a score of 3 to 2. The ACES next faced the “Bobcats”. Although the ACES lost, it was 
quite an experience playing one of the most legendary teams in softball history. Another great moment occurred when the ACES won the prestigious Ed 
Kelly Tournament at River Park in 1977. The ACES faced four “A” league teams to win the tournament, beating the “Silver Streak” team in the semi-finals 
and the “Circus” in the championship game. Other great moments included the great rivalry against the “Drifters and Blues” in the 70’s and 80’s. 
 

The ACES faced it’s biggest challenge in March of 2008, when coach and original founder of the team John Barrett (2007 16” Softball Hall of Fame 
inductee) passed away losing his battle against cancer. The ACES dedicated the 2008 season at Indian Road Park to the memory of John, winning the 
league with an undefeated record! That year’s team included five sons of current and past ACES. Fathers and sons playing together to honor John’s 
memory. It was only natural as so many families grew up attending and watching the ACES play. In fact, the ACES story has been featured by CBS 
Channel 2 Dana Kozlov in 2018, Rob Johnson of CBS Channel 2, in 2012, for a “Your Chicago” telecast. In 2009, Pioneer Press also did a feature article 
on the ACES and 16 inch softball.  
 

Rather than retool the team roster each year, the ACES have relied on their close-knit friendships, families and sports ability. Several current players 
have been with the ACES for over 40 years, in fact one of the original founders, Jim Kartheiser, has played all 51 years! In the last 13 years, the ACES 
infused their team with some young blood and legs, by asking a number of their sons to play along side them. This plan worked so well, that today the 
ACES play in two leagues at Indian Road Park. The older ACES play in a 55 plus league which the ACES helped organize and all ACES continue to play 
competitively in their main league which features nine sons playing alongside their fathers passing down the ACES tradition. 
 

As a team, the ACES have been blessed to have so many loyal fans and sponsors. This year’s team sponsors - The Travel Gallery and Weichert,             
Realtors-All Pro, have been behind the team since the very beginning. 
 

Off the field, the ACES have become lifelong friends, sharing many family events and banding together to support many youth and young adult focused 
projects. Over the years the ACES and friends held a John Barrett Golf Open, to commemorate his leadership and friendship. All proceeds raised are 
donated to the Neighborhood Boys & Girls Club scholarship program, which will help support a college bound youth leader. Many ACES Team families 
have grown up at NBGC and continue to support the organization’s mission immensely. Aces families have created and supported the Jessica Freundt 
Memorial Fund and The Paul Seiwert Foundation raising $500,000 for cancer research and high school scholarships. They have also supported “Honor 
Flight Chicago” and Avenues to Independence. Together they greatly supported John C. Coonley Elementary School with donated time and money, 
resulting in attendance tripling, improving sports programming and test scores. Lastly, but as equally important, several ACES have given a great deal of 
their time and skills to coach competitive sports at elementary schools, high schools, park districts and Special Olympics to further develop athletes in the 
coming generations.  

 

The following are members of both the ACES Softball Team and NBGC Alums: Bill Abplanalp, John Barrett, John Fahey, Arp Horvath, Wally     
Johnson, Jim Kartheiser, John Kosick, Tom & Scott Krier, Greg Nimietz, Tom Parvola, Denny Stangel & Ray Sugrue. 

Congratulations on 51 Years, ACES!  

Current ACES 55 & Over Team ACES Fathers & Sons  
Playing Together! 

2008 Championship Team with John Barrett added. John’s spirit will always be part of the ACES. 
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The NBGC leadership program is off to a strong start in 2020! Three times a year, we prepare for a new round of youth members to begin their 10 week 
journey as a Leader in Training (L.I.T). We currently have 7 amazing pre-teens who are receiving hands-on job training by shadowing current leaders 
and taking initiative by jumping in where they’re needed. Our next L.I.T training will begin April 15th and will be the last training before summer. 
 

Our current NBGC Leaders are busy score marking and officiating floor hockey and volleyball games for our youth leagues as well as  working with our 
youth members in the after school programs. We recently received a donation of 13 bikes from The Bike Cooperative that were given to 8 youth leaders. 
We are keeping 5 bicycles at the clubhouse for leaders to take bike rides on the new trail near us. Next month, a group of leaders will be heading to 
Wisconsin to go winter tubing and enjoy some outdoor fun together. It’s important that our leaders spend time with each other outside the club where 
they themselves can have fun. The leaders holiday party was a perfect way for the leaders to come closer together as a team. While two mobile escape 
rooms were set up inside the clubhouse, a wicked up-scale and intense white elephant gift game was underway followed by a delicious meal catered by 
Big Star Taco.  
 

Each summer the NBGC Leaders set out on adventure with the Chicago Voyagers. This year we will be going on three trips to Devil’s Lake in Wisconsin, 
Canoeing and Camping on the Mississippi River and a week-long trip to the Boundary Waters in Ely, Minnesota. While in Minnesota, the leaders will be 
visiting The North American Bear Center, camping out a few nights in the Boundary Waters and staying at Chicago Voyagers’ cabins for a few nights. 

Growing Leadership at NBGC  

Meet Julie Stone 
Julie has been part of the NBGC since 2011, but has been part of the NBGC family for much longer. Her uncle, 
Dick Kinzig, was active at the Neighborhood Boys Club in the 40s and 50s. Growing up a block away, Julie spent a 
lot of time at Paul Revere Park. Her cousins, the Steppan and Nimietz families, were members here in the 70’s. 
Later on, she married her former husband Tom Stone Jr. The Stone family was a large part of the Club. NBGC 
Hall of Famer (HOF) Elma Stone was the executive assistant to past Executive Director and HOF Rich Brandon, 
and her husband Joe Stone was always volunteering. Their son Tom Stone Sr. was a member in the 50’s and 
continues to actively recruit people to have a great time at the annual Bears Bash. Tom’s wife Sharon Stone and 
sons Tom and Steve Stone were active at the NBGC in the 70’s and continue to support the Club in different ways. 
 

All along, NBGC was growing and changing. In 2011, Julie received a call from HOF Dave Ottesen to fill a need as 
a finance consultant next to HOF Gloria Goerner. By 2015, NBGC needed a full-time finance administrator,     
although there wasn’t money in the budget to pay for one yet. Something told Julie ‘it will all work out.’ In the Spring 
of 2015, due to some staff restructuring, past Executive Director and HOF Tom Krier was able to offer her a full-
time position as the NBGC Finance Manager. We talked to Julie to learn more about her connection to NBGC, love 
of rock music and heart for service.  
 

How has NBGC helped you in your career development? I knew in high school that I wanted to be an               
accountant. I’ve always loved working with numbers. I received my BS in Accounting at University of Illinois at  
Chicago, began my career at Arthur Andersen and became a CPA. Now that I am at NBGC, I realize that I can still 
do the type of work I enjoy but in a very rewarding setting. I get the best of both worlds. NBGC is an organization 
that has such an impact on others. I get to see our mission at work daily and always enjoy when the kids stop by my 
desk for a visit. They really make me smile! As our organization continues to grow, I continue to learn. Fortunately, 
we have an incredible Finance Committee, led by Board Member and Treasurer, Diane Kelly. The committee  
members bring a variety of strong financial backgrounds to the table, and through this collaboration, they have 

helped advance our financial policies, goals and procedures. Another great experience was being able to provide hands on accounting experience and 
guidance to alum and scholarship recipient Cassie Kielnik while she was working here as a League Director and going to school for her accounting 
degree at DePaul University. She still comes back to help during crunch times! We have also grown so much since I’ve been here that Jasmine Anza 
has expanded her role as the Cleveland Afterschool Director and is assisting with the accounting responsibilities. This is also helping her to grow as she 
continues to expand her skill set.  
 

How does NBGC fit in your family? I have three sons, Mike, Ryan and Danny, and all of them have worked or volunteered here. Mike currently works 
for the Afterschool Program at Cleveland and Danny has been working here over the summers. I am honestly just thrilled to have the opportunity to be 
involved in such a wonderful organization and really blessed that my children have also been and continue to be a part of that experience. 
 

What are 3 words to describe NBGC? Family, Welcoming, Fun 
 

What else do you love about NBGC? The history! I felt right at home the moment I walked in the door. Through so many intersections, this place has 
affected me deeply and I’m so grateful for that. I also love Chicago history, and the NBGC is no doubt very rich in history dating back to 1931! The 
NBGC has impacted countless lives and I always love when alums stop by to visit and reminisce about the good old days! Many lifelong friendships 
have been created at NBGC. 
 

What do you do for fun? I love spending time with my family and boyfriend, Bill, and I love listening to live music! I actually just went on a Monsters of 
Rock Cruise with Bill and was able to see 30 concerts and meet many band members on a floating paradise. It was amazing! 
 

What do you want to see happen in the next 10 years at NBGC? I would love to see us grow even more. It would be great to have additional                
building space and field time to accommodate even more kids and give them the opportunity to call this place home, too.  

 

Anything else you’d like to share about NBGC? It’s an important place. Kids are able to come here to feel safe, included and grounded, and that’s 
just so needed. I also work with the most incredible staff. It’s truly a joy to come to work, and I think that’s a special gift. 
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Neighborhood Boys & Girls Club 2020 Calendar 
 

Mar. 13th              Movie in the Fieldhouse @ Revere - Spiderman: 7:00pm 

Apr. 6th-10th           NBGC Spring Break Camp: 8:00am - 6:00pm 

Apr. 11th              Easter Egg Hunt @ 10:00am 

Apr. 17th              CPS Day Off School. NBGC Open: 8:00am - 6:00pm 

Apr. 19th              Revere Park Spring Clean Up: 9:00am - 12:00pm 

Apr. 22nd              CPS Day Off School. NBGC Open: 8:00am - 6:00pm 

May 7th              Leaders of the Future Celebration 

May. 22nd-25th       NBGC Closed for Memorial Day Weekend 

Jun. 8th-19th           NBGC June Camp  

Jun. 12th-14th         Volunteers Needed for Ribfest Chicago 

Jun. 22nd-Jul. 31st  NBGC Summer Core Camp 

Jul. 20th              51st Annual Golf Outing @ The Links at Carillon | Plainfield 

Aug. 3rd-28th                NBGC August Camp 

Aug. 31st              3rd Annual Cubs Night: Cookout - 4:00pm | Game - 7:05pm 

Sept. 4th-7th                  NBGC Closed for Labor Day Weekend   

Sept. 12th              Movie in the Park @ Revere: Time: TBD 

Oct. 16th              Hall of Fame Induction & NBGC Anniversary Dinner 

Oct. 18th              Revere Park Fall Clean Up: 9:00am - 12:00pm 

Nov. 14th              5th Annual Revere Park Chili Cook Off @ Burning Bush Brewery 

Nov. 20th              NBGC Pep Rally 

Nov. 21st              NBGC Turkey Bowl Championship Games 

Nov. 26th              Thanksgiving Day Alumni Friendship Games 
 

*Sept. 8th—Nov. 8th  NBGC Building will be closed for renovations.  
ALL PROGRAMS WILL CONTINUE TO OPERATE  

DURING BUILDING CLOSURE 

The Robert Buehler Legacy Society 
 

Preserve Your Values Along With Your Assets 
Consider the NBGC in Your Estate Planning 

 

Recent additions include: Ron Julian, Richard Muenow, and Jim Swaggerty  
 

The Neighborhood Boys & Girls Club’s mission is to enhance the well-being and develop the potential of its members, their families and the  
community. This is accomplished through multi-faceted programs where “Everybody Plays.”  

 

The Robert Buehler Legacy Society recognizes individuals who desire to invest in the future of the NBGC.  A gift of any size can make a difference.   
NBGC can assist you in finding the giving strategy that works best for you: 
 
•      OUTRIGHT GIFTS: Cash or Appreciated Securities/Properties 
 BEQUESTS: Designate a Percentage of your Estate, or a Particular Dollar Amount 
 INSURANCE POLICIES: Name the NBGC as the Beneficiary/Owner of a Life Insurance Policy 
 TAX CONSIDERED LIFE INCOME PLANS:  Establish a gift to NBGC that provides an income plan for the lifetime of the donor while providing    

significant tax advantages including an income tax deduction and reduction/elimination of capital gains taxes, if funded with appreciated assets 
 

Whatever strategy you select, there may be considerable advantages, including reduced exposure to state and federal estate taxes and control or greater 
income from assets designated for charity. 
  
The Robert Buehler Legacy Society will provide critical and valuable resources so that: 
 The NBGC can maintain reasonable and affordable program fees by providing investment underwriting. 
 All children/youth can participate in NBGC programming—regardless of the family’s economic circumstances.  
 There is a source of funds available to invest in new program initiatives to further NBGC’s mission. 
 

Protect your Estate and Support our Mission! 
  

Designing a legacy - large or small - will represent your enduring values. There is no obligation and your information will remain confidential. 
The Robert Buehler Legacy Society Donor Wall is located at the park side entrance to our building. Will your name be added? 
 
For more information contact:  
Bill Abplanalp, NBGC’s Deputy Director of Development 
847.826.1317 (m) | bill@nbgc.org  

 

DID YOU KNOW? 

● Back in 2018, the IRS has declared that charitable 

donations made from one of your tax deferred     

accounts will be exempt from taxation up to $100,000 

as long as the distribution comes from a qualified 

account and is donated to a charity like the NBGC. 

● This is good news for IRA owners that would like to 

be generous with their funds, while at the same time                                                                         

lowering their overall estate and avoiding taxation               

on their distribution. 

● Giving long-term, appreciated publicly-traded stock 

is another tax-efficient way for alumni and friends to                

make gifts to the NBGC. 

For more information on creative options to                             

give to NBGC, please contact                                                                                                 

Bill Abplanalp,  

NBGC’s Deputy Director of Development at  

(847) 826-1317 or bill@nbgc.org. 

 

Corporate Membership 
 

Effective January 1, 2019, corporate dues were increased by the NBGC Board of Directors to be no less than $200 annually.  
Each corporate member in good standing shall be entitled to one proxy vote per year.   

 

For questions, please contact Jeffrey Sadowski at jsadowski@nbgc.org.  
 

Thank you for your generosity and continued support! 
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2019 Contributors 
FOUNDERS CLUB 

After School Matters 
Diane & Ronald Pierce Family 

Charitable Fund 
Estate of Jack Leske 

Hoellen Family Foundation 
Jim Kartheiser &  

Kathy Kennedy-Kartheiser 
MB Financial Bank 

Sulzer Family Foundation 
 

LEAGUE 

Bill Abplanalp Facebook - 
Birthday Fundrasier 

Lina Abraham 
Betty Bauer-Crescenzi &                         

Frank Crescenzi 
Comcast 

Coleman & Sally Conneely 
Lorraine Egan 

David & Pamela Fritzsche 
Howard & Cindy Garoon 
Paul & Nicole Goerner 

Scott Goerner 
Robert Scott & Elsie Grundtvig 

Larry Hicks 
Arpad Horvath 

Robert Kartheiser 
Diane Kelly 

Thomas & Ann Marie Perkins 
Bill Pittges 
Jeff Pittges 

Press Adelman Foundation 
Harold “Skip” & Diane Reinhart 
Frederick “Bill” Sanzenbacher 
Dan Semenak & Julie Cronin 

Jack Sharkey 
Sharolyn & Raymond Spaeth II 

James Thybony 
Dr. John & Dorina Weigelt 

 

TEAM 

Edward & Elinor Bass 
Erica & Michael Battin 
Jennie & Chris Dede 

Raymond & Diane Germann 
Mary & Joe Guidara 

John Kosick 
Karen & Zach Malsom 

Joseph McHugh 
Larry H. Mosier 

David & Tara Nemeroff 
Thomas O’Brien 

Gwendolyn & Paul Possinger 
Joe & Jeri Prybell 
George Richter 

Sally & Tim Roach 
Randy & Darlene Ruther 

Fred Stoesser 
The Sugrue Family 

James Sugrue 
Byron Uytiepo & Djana Sterpin 

Stephen & Rebecca Veith 
 

CENTURY CLUB 

Bill Abplanalp &  
Audrey Horwitz-Abplanalp 

Thomas Adams 
John Albinger 
Diana Alina 

George & Romayne Amend 
Ancient Order of Hibernians—Div 32 

Susan & Chris Anish 
The Arroyo Family 

Kyla & Alexander Bailenson 
Monica Bailey  

David & Kathy Baker 
John Barrett 

Thomas & Justine Beck 
Todd & Jenna Beeson 

Bell Park Servicemans Club 
William Berndt 

Florence & Robert Biewald 
Melody Blackburn 

Kent R. Blake 
Alison & John Blaser 

Edward & Victoria Bluemel 
Brian Boc 

CENTURY CLUB CONT. 
Paul & Mary Brendel 

Mike Brundidge 
Thomas & Joy Burney 
Bob & Lynn Carlsen 

John & Eileen Chambers 
George Coleman 
Kevin Coleman 

Common Pantry Appeal 
Joel Conrad 

Mark & Joni Croll 
Dennis & Elaine Crow 

Joe & Jackie Demo 
Robert Dennis & Carma Shurley 

James & Arlene Diebold 
Dan Diversey 

Terry Donahue 
Thomas & Kathleen Ehmann 

Jennifer & John Elliot 
TJ Enno 

Layla Erzrumly 
Mary Ann Fahey 

Joe & Patti Farago 
Michael & Mary Flaherty 
Thomas & Linda Flatley 

Freedman Seating Company 
Friends of Gus Katsafaros 

Jason Frumkin 
Daniel & Sarah Gach 
Marilee Gallagher 
Al & Mary Gamauf 

Richard Gaul 
Russell Gebhardt 
Charles Germann 
Arthur Geschrey 

Tom & Kim Geschrey 
George & Tia Ghattas 
Tim & Mary Gibbons 
The Goodin Family 

Jeremy & Debbie Groh 
John & Lisa Gschwind 

John Gulesarian 
Andrea Hall 
Carol Hanke 

Joann Harano 
Joseph & Xiaowei Hargrove 

Maria Hayley 
The Heap & Post Families 
Robert & Marianna Hild 

Paul & Cathy Holmes 
Lynn & John Honiotes 

William Houston 
Mark Hurlbutt 
John Imburgia 

Yula Ito & Sugandhi Chugani 
Izzy & Sebby’s Birthday Party 

Jerry & Eileen Johnson 
Charles Jolls 
Dick Julian 

Chester & Joan Kamys 
Greg Kestler 

Azeem & Laleena Khan 
Mark Kielnik 

William & Dorothy Kijek 
Ned Kimbrel 
Richard Kinzig 

Joe Krause 
Michael & Donna Krey 

Ira Kudish 
Mark Kuras 

Gregory Lapapa & 
Christy Leavitt 

Frank Lavin 
Jack & Kathy Lavin 

John & Sharon Leary 
Lilia Lekkas 

Chuck Logan 
Frank & Brigitte Lovitz 

Michael & Rosalie Lucarelli 
Bruce & Delores Lund 
Thomas & Rita Lyons 

Jack Macholl & Mary Rooney 
Mark MacLeod 

Brett Maher & Jennifer Campion 
Molly & Jeff Maier 
Theodore Mallasch 

CENTURY CLUB CONT. 
Grace Marcordes 
Richard J. Martin 

Kimberly Martorano 
Samuel & Pat Matsumoto 
Peter & Loreen Maxfield 

Mike McCallum 
Ryan & Laura McDaniel 

Agnes McDonagh Ruscello 
John & Peg McLaughlin 

Kathleen Meyer 
Joe Miceli 

Ralph & Nancy Miller 
Mark & Mary Mullen 

Curt Mussar 
James Naatz 

Tom & Mary Nickels 
Lori & Ed Novak 

Jim & Carol Nykol 
John O’Brien 
Bob Ofenloch 

Michael & Jillyn O’Shea 
Ebrahim Patel &  Shehnaz Mansuri 

Robert Pattullo 
Lois & Carol Ann Paulus 

Robert “Buzz” & Linda Peskac 
Nancy Possinger 

Jeff Prause 
Beth Radovanovich 

Peggy Rayson 
Rebecca Rebich 

Tony Reibel 
Tom & Deniece Richards 
Tony & Audrey Richards 

John R. Rix 
Kyle Roth 

Brendan Royster 
Ray Ruth 

Ronald & Barbara Ruth 
Danielle & Peter Rutkowski 

Jeff Sadowski 
Jim & Mary Schmitz 

John W. Schmitz 
Arthur Schneider 

William & Barbara Schneider 
Robert & Rosanne Seablom 

Jeanine Sheehan 
Ronald Shogren 

Mike Size 
Christopher Smith 

Daniel & Malgorzata Sobol 
Glenn & Sioban Stahl 

Ray Stamer 
Steve Stone 
Greg Storc 

Amanda Strain 
Raymond & Carmen Sugrue 

Donald Swanson 
Michael F. Teolis 

Gerald & Nancy Thoele 
Robert Thommes 
Tim & Liz Uligian 

Julia & Ben Van Vliet 
Paul & Sandra Veith 

Melanie Venable 
Fred Vertucci 

Thomas Vertucci 
Mark Wagner 
Rory Wagner 

Thomas & Maureen Ward 
Thomas Washburn 

Tom & Ann Wenholz 
Richard & Bonnie Werstein 

Peter Wieczorek 
Steve & Noreen Willuweit 
Marco Yap & Karen Jellen 

Fares & Jovi Zanayed 
 

ANNIVERSARY 
Albert O. Braun 

William Hottinger 
Jules & Carol Van Rengen 

Brooke Roark 
David Schray 

 

 
 

CORPORATE MATCHING GIFTS 
AbbVie Inc. 

Aetna Foundation, Inc. 
Allstate Giving Campaign 

Bank of America 
Blue Cross Blue Shield of Illinois 

Exelon 
Greater Horizons 

Huron Consulting Group, Inc. 
ITW Foundation 

Levi Strauss Foundation 
Linkedin 

Microsoft 
Prudential Foundation 

Thrivent Financial Choice Dollars 
W.W. Grainger, Inc. 

 

CONTRIBUTOR 
David & Desiree Alvarez 

Barbara Burry Armington 
Jeanette & Colin Aylward 

Donald E. Baden 
Ron Bahr 

Sarah Banerjee 
Maria Bappert 

Samantha Betjer 
Tom & Margaret Boettjer 

Jerre Jean Broll-Cook 
Richard Carlson 
Robert Cassidy 

Raminder Chadha 
Carolyn & Brad Chapple 
Lauren & Chris Chatman 

Luanda Choice 
Robert Cressler & 
Suzanne DeBauge 

Allen & Mary Cushing 
Julie Dakers 

Richard Davis 
Tamika Davis 

Marco De La Rosa 
Paul DeLong 

William Demlow 
Shivani Desai 
Sandy Devura 

Tina Donoghue 
William Dorner 

Elisabeth Ellenbecker 
Thomas L. Fisher 
Mary Flaherty 

David & Katie Flores 
Kara Fromme 

Julia Garcia 
John & Laura Garrett 

Scott & Diana Geldmyer 
Laraine Gerard 

Arlene Germann 
Maria A. Gomez 

George & Darline Grelck 
Katy & Scott Green 

James & Marian Greene 
Stephanie Gross 

Cynthia & Paul Grush 
Dylan Gschwind 

Pete Guerne 
Janine Gustafson 

Allison & Christopher Hanig 
Jeffrey Hansen 

Jim & Sue Haslwanter 
Scott Henderson 

Robert & Diana Hubberts 
Jon Janego 

Bill & Mary Jeske 
Brian Johnson 

Mary Ann Kattner 
William & Dorothy Kijek 
Bob & Daphne Kinzig 

Lowell Kohlrust 
Wayne Kohlrust 

Fred & Amy Koning 
Despina Kotsapouikis 

David Kreidler & Christina Van Horne 
Patricia Kupiszewski 

Timothy Lain 
Genelle Laketa 
Oscar Lanner 

 

CONTRIBUTOR CONT. 
Chris Liang-Vergara &  

Claudia Vergara 
Lincoln Foot and Ankle Center 

Bree Liscinsky 
Joel Lefkowitz 

Kristin & Ghani Machmouchi 
Paul & Barbara Maier 

Mary Anne & Chuck Martz 
Audrey A. Maznaritz 
Angela McConnell 
Dianne McGeorge 

Michael & Linda McGuire 
Nicole & John McKinnon 

Kelsey McMahon 
Cain Michel & King Shan Kwok 
Tim Midyett & Vickie Hunter 

Katie & Rick Milton 
Jill & Raj Misra 

Pat Moran 
Tim Moriarty 
Carol Morris 

John Morrison & Linda Hogan 
Abby & Ian Murray 

Trisha Nettnin 
Val & Silvia Neyman 

Maggie Nickels 
Lauren Niimi 

Kathleen Nixon 
Carla Nunez 

Patrick M. O’Brien 
Diane O’Neill 
Tom Orchard 

Deanna Padgett 
Jess Paige 

Robyn Palmersheim 
Jonathan & Suzanne Paskiewicz 

Thomas Pearl 
Ronnel Pearson 
Portia Poulakidas 

Lori Probasco 
Ashley Rae 

Thomas Rausch 
Paul Reschke & Jenna Mullen 

Danielle Robinson &   
Matthew Block 
Joy Robinson 

Ben & Sarah Roxworthy 
Eugene Roy 
Kyle Sayad 

Joseph & Diane Schmit 
Melissa Schopin 

Tim & Kathy Seiwert 
Susan & Dennis Sheehan 

Donna Shultz 
Anna Silva 
Rosa Silva 

Laura Simonson 
Robert Sokolowske 

Melissa Stiles 
Julie A. Stone 

Thomas Stringer & Angie Ewald 
Roger Sugrue 

Vanessa & Mike Summer 
Rebecca Tenzer 

Thai Room Restaurant 
Tom Tracey 
Sharyne Tu 

United Way of Greater - 
Milwaukee & Waukesha 

Shavonne Wagner 
Alice Walter 

Laura Walters 
Katie Flaherty Ward 

Kim Watts 
Arnold Wieczorek 

Mike Wielgopolan & Hope Nichols 
Eric Wu 

Benjamin Yeager 
Valerie Yudelovitch 
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Fr. Raymond “Skip” Baumhart 
Florence & Robert Biewald 

 

Thomas Benson 
Mary Benson 

 

Jim Best 
Attica Hydraulic Exchange, Inc. 

Patricia Best 
Fred & Gail Burkhardt 

Richard Gaul 
Carolyn Grzecka 

Michael Johannesen 
Delores Johnson 

Frank & Jean Katzbeck 
Jeff Katzbeck 

Kinetico PRO Suwanee 
Robert LaGanke 

Karina Laufenberg 
Marty Mason 
Timothy Mills 

Donald Mitroff 
Eleanore Muench & Family 

Erin Neil 
Dorothy Parise 

John & Loreen Schrader 
James Swaggerty 

Linda Swift 
Susan Weidemann 
Marlyn Wykowski 

 

Dan Crescenzi 
Dr. Ronald  & Karen Horning 

 

Molly Deyo 
Diane & Scott Brown 

CUNY Colleagues 
Tom & Lisa Deyo 

Lois Field 
Anita & Ron Futterman 

Nancy Healy 
Martha Heitzinger 
Tammy Ingoglia 

Barri & Mari Krasney 
Edward & Mary Mangan 

Susan Mason 
Cindy & Andy Miller 

Howard & Carla Nochumson 
Paul & Marlene Notari 
Michael & Rudi Riffkind 

Diane Rosenfeld 
Elaine Silberman 

The Dan & Charlotte Sugrue Family 
Donna Sugrue Thickpenny 

Constance Thullen 
 

Lois Doyle 
Bill Abplanalp &  

Audrey Horwitz-Abplanalp 
Veronica & Patrick Doyle 

Jim Gilger 
Colleen & John McNicholas 

 
 
 
 
 

Gloria Goerner 
Bill Abplanalp &  

Audrey Horwitz-Abplanalp 
Mary & Joe Guidara 

Lois Johnson 
James Kartheiser &  

Kathy Kennedy-Kartheiser 
Robert Kartheiser 

Gloria & Gerald Ottesen 
Rich & Linda Palesh 

James & Mary Pat Runtz 
Donna & Robert Schreiber 

Julie A. Stone 
Alice Walter 

 

Jerry Ottesen 
Bill Abplanalp &  

Audrey Horwitz-Abplanalp 
Latasha Akoma 
Glen Bushery 
Adrean Ciota 
Dennis Coates 
Susan Davie 

Jeanne Farley 
Janet Frunzar 

GenNx Foundation, Inc. 
Jean Goerner 

Gwendolyn Harris 
Frank & Michele Hashimoto 

Jim Kartheiser &  
Kathy Kennedy-Kartheiser 

Suzanne Lucot 
Jeff Sadowski 

Robert & Rosanne Seablom 
Julie A. Stone 
Tom Stone Jr. 
Jennifer Ward 
Don Wiener 

Ken & Pat Woodhouse 
The Woodhouse-Jacob Family 

 

Jack Pittges 
Bill Abplanalp &                                               

Audrey  Horwitz-Abplanalp 
Jim Kartheiser &  

Kathy Kennedy-Kartheiser 
Bill Pittges 
Jeff Pittges 
Ray Ruth 

 

Donald P. Schmitz 
Bill Abplanalp &  

Audrey Horwitz-Abplanalp 
Mary Kay Callaghan 

Andrew & Laura Johnson 
Michael & Donna Krey 

Marilee Kulterman 
Ryan Leamy 

Michael & Robin Mulchrone 
Dorothy Suchor 

Barbara Winandy 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bob Sadowski 
Bill Abplanalp & Audrey  

Horwitz-Abplanalp 
Aaron Alley 
Eva Ayala 

Kyla & Alexander Bailenson 
Christopher Ballard 
Martin Barrett & 

Tina Raddish 
Deanna Barshop 

Barbara Baumhart 
Bears Care 
Sally Bricker 

Lillian & Perry Buckley 
Deborah Bugg 
Maila Carmona 

Chicago Chinatown Special Events 
Chicago Dragons Athletic Assoc. 

Mark Costello 
Tristan Eaton 
Pamela Eng 

Tom & Kathy Fahey 
Claudine Farrell 
Grant Fowlie 
Diane Geers 
Kristen Gogol 

Mark & Claire Golan 
Nora Gonzalez 

Frank & Michele Hashimoto 
Henry’s Sports & Bait Shop 

Julie Holzrichter 
Thomas Kovach & Alina  

Haber-Kovach 
Lauren Kali 

Mary Ellen Karpinski 
Tracy Karpinski 

James Kartheiser &  
Kathy Kennedy-Kartheiser 

Lakeside Bank 
Teresa & Gene Lee 

Los Angeles GOTY Chapter 
John Manganaro 
Grace Marcordes 
Felipe Martinez 

Peter & Loreen Maxfield 
Edward & Myrna Mazur 
Frances & Barry McMeel 

Mike Mizanin 
David & Lori Ottesen 
Matthew Palmisano 

Steven & Anne Palmisano 
Thomas & Jacqueline Palmisano 

Theodore Phillips 
Antonia Raftu 

Nathaniel Robbins 
Alan Rose 

Tim & Laura Rounce 
Marirose Sadowski 

David Samber 
Jeff & Laura Shiver 

Angella Smith 
Sharolyn & Raymond Spaeth II 

Dan & Kay Steppan 
Julie A. Stone 
Mary Sudie 

Christopher Taggart 
Sherwin & Pam Willner 

BUSINESS ALLIANCES 
Amazon Smile Foundation 

Just Get Sleep 
Lagunitas Brewing Company Chicago 

The Piggery 
Tuscan Hen Market 

 

VOLUNTEER GRANTS 
Ribfest Chicago—Northcenter       

Chamber of Commerce 
Apple Fest—Lincoln Square             

Ravenswood Chamber of  Commerce 
 

LUCKY DATE RAFFLE   
SPONSORS 

Aldi, Inc. 
Anonymous 

Cooney Funeral Home 
Thomas Kelly 
Jeff Sadowski 

 

HALL OF FAME DONORS 
John & Eileen Chambers 

Arp Horvath 
 

GOLF OUTING 
PRESENTING SPONSOR 

Arp Horvath 
 

GOLF OUTING  
DINNER SPONSOR 

Lakeside Bank 
 

GOLF OUTING 
BEVERAGE CART SPONSOR 

Arp Horvath 
 

GOLF OUTING  
HOLE SPONSORS 

Canal Street Properties-422 LLC 
Fifth Third Bank 

Bob Hubberts-Tappers Softball Team 
Just Get Sleep 
Thomas Kelly 

The Law Office of Timothy J. Deffet 
LAZ Parking 

Liberty Mutual Insurance 
Lipkin & Higgins 
Maurides Law 

Realy Insurance Agency 
(Bill Abplanalp) 

Raymond J. Spaeth II 
Talent Solution Partners 

Tweyen, inc. 
Weichert, Realtors—All Pro 

(Bill Abplanalp) 
Tom Wenholz 

Ann M. Williams - State Rep. 11th Dist 
 

GOLF OUTING DONORS 
Daniel Hartman 

Local Union No. 14 
John & Marge Maieritsch 

Michael Mazurczak 
Brendan Royster 

Jeff Sadowski 
Tom Zumm 

CUBS OUTING SPONSOR 
The Law Office of Timothy J. Deffet 

Wintrust Financial 
 

CUBS OUTING DONOR 
James Barrett 

Nancy Behrendt 
Maria Hayley 
Arp Horvath 

Bob & Diana Hubberts 
Robert Loos 

Mike McCallum 
Jim Moriarty 
Rick Ristau 

Jeff Sadowski 
Mike Thoele 

Richard Wozniak 
Fares & Jovi Zanayed 

 

BEARS BASH SPONSORS 
Morici, Figlioli & Associates 

Byline Bank 
 

BEARS BASH DONORS 
Jeff Sadowski 

 

THANKSGIVING DAY  
CLASSIC DONORS 
Ernie Chowanec 
Donation Kitty 

Wayne & Virginia Duckmann 
Pat Geraghty 

Phil Haley 
Rich Schuster 
Bill Sharkey 

Dennis Sharkey 
Jack Sharkey 
Terry Sharkey 
Joe Traubenik 

 

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN DONORS 
Jim Kartheiser &  

Kathy Kennedy-Kartheiser 

This list of Donors is from  
January 1 , 2019 to  December 31, 2019. 
If there are any  spelling  errors or we 

unintentionally left you off the list, 
please contact  

Bill Abplanalp at 
847.826.1317 or bill@nbgc.org 

DOUBLE YOUR DONATION WITH THE CORPORATE MATCHING GIFT PROGRAM 
 

 

Many companies encourage their employees to donate and volunteer time to nonprofits in their communities. Corporate social responsibility, (CSR), is an 
important factor in how the public perceives companies and their brands. While workplace giving contributes an estimated $5 billion to U. S. charities each 
year, nonprofits such as the Neighborhood Boys & Girls Club don't have access to the funds unless employees participate and designate us as the recipient. 
 

Workplace giving can be set up in a variety of ways. Some of the more popular workplace giving programs offered by corporations include: 
 

- Employee matching gifts 
- Volunteer support programs 
- Donations through payroll deduction 
- Annual giving campaigns 
 

Companies of all sizes match donations their employees make to nonprofits because it is an easy structured way for them to support good work in their         
communities. One of the most beneficial is an employee matching gift program. Check with your employer about whether your company offers this benefit. 
When an employee makes a donation, they will request the matching gift from their employer, who then makes their own donation. Most companies match 
donations at a 1:1 ratio, but some will match at a 2:1, 3:1 or even a 4:1 ratio. Corporate philanthropy programs are a great way to maximize the impact of 
your donation  without having to reach back into your wallets, so make sure you take advantage of them!  
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2019 Leaders of 
the Future          

Scholarship Fund 
& Dinner Donors 

2019  
SCHOLARSHIP SPONSORS 

ALBANK 
Associated Bank 

The Barrett Family 
The John Barrett Golf Outing 

Betty Bauer-Crescenzi & 
Frank Crescenzi 

Barbara Baumhart 
Judith Baumhart 
Steve Baumhart 

Melody Blackburn 
Carol & Mike Burke 

The Helen Collins Estate 
Comcast 

Community Savings Bank 
Jennie & Chris Dede 

Marilyn & Phillip Engstrom 
Friends of Mike Martinez 

Jean Goerner 
Hoellen Family Foundation 

April Holtzman 
Jim Kartheiser &  Kathy Kennedy-Kartheiser 

Robert Kartheiser 
Kiwanis Club of Lakeview Chicago 

Kiwanis Club of Ravenswood 
Linda Krier 

Thomas Krier & Jeanne Hair 
Lake View Realty 

Laschet’s Inn 
Maifest Chicago NFP 

Morici, Figlioli & Associates 
Patricia O’Donoghue 

Gene & Rosemary Schulter  
Foundation 

Raymond & Carmen Sugrue 
Sulzer Family Foundation 

Swedish Covenant Hospital 
Weichert, Realtors—All Pro 

(Bill Abplanalp and Mike Ristau) 
Wintrust Financial 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SCHOLARSHIP CLUB 
The American Legion Gladstone -  Post No. 777 

The Helen Collins Estate 
William & Nancy Finkler 

Frank & Michele Hashimoto 
Geoff Hayes & Allison Freedman 

Robert Howard 
Thomas & Rita Lyons 
Pat Seablom Marczuk 

Gloria & Gerald Ottesen 
Bernie Rupe 

Ray & Natalie Sheedy 
Julie A. Stone 

Tom & Joan Van Den Bosch 
Bonnie & Richard Werstein 

 
SCHOLARSHIP FUNDED BY  

PAST RECIPIENTS 
Danny Baci 

Gabe Bikoma 
Thomas Boettjer 

Julie Dakers 
Mary Gallery  
Maria Gomez 

Dylan Gschwind 
Erin Gschwind 

Denise Hearn-Crabel 
Katie Jensen 
Phillip Jensen 
Sam Jensen 
Tim Jensen 

Nina Kanoon 
Cassie Kielnik 
Charlie Lema 

Carlos Mendoza 
Maggie Nickels 
David Ottesen 

Samantha Prodromos 
Shakila Reynolds 

Ricardo Solis 
Michael Van Den Bosch 

Daniel Ward 
Kevin Ward 

Aric Werstein 
Candice Werstein 
Jennifer Werstein 

Fares & Jovi Zanayed 
 

SCHOLARSHIP 
SPONSOR A YOUTH DINNER 

David & Kathy Baker 
Maureen Barrett 
Steve Baumhart 

Melody Blackburn 
 
 
 

SCHOLARSHIP DINNER 
PLATINUM SPONSOR 

Associated Bank 
 

SCHOLARSHIP DINNER 
DIAMOND SPONSOR 

ALBANK 
 

SCHOLARSHIP DINNER 
GOLD SPONSOR 

Comcast-NBCUniversal 
 

SCHOLARSHIP DINNER 
SILVER SPONSOR 

Chicago Association of  
Realtors Foundation 

Dejuras Management Group 
Kiwanis Club of Lakeview 

Motivation Excellence, Inc. 
Nemeroff Law Offices, Ltd. 

WGN-TV 
 

SCHOLARSHIP DINNER 
BRONZE SPONSOR 
The Beeson Family 

The Daniel and Henry Co 
 

SCHOLARSHIP DINNER 
DONORS 

Kyla & Alexander Bailenson 
David & Kathy Baker 

Marvin A. Brustin 
Paul Burmeister & Maria Vertuno 

Thomas Choi 
Citizens for Quigley, Inc. 

Dr. Jessica Ransom & Associates 
Mary Gallery & Stuart Lange 

Chandler Hall 
Jane Hayden 

Bridget & Stuart Kantoff 
Laschet’s Inn 

George M. Leistensnider 
Lillia Lekkas 

David & Elizabeth Liebovitz 
David & Lori Ottesen 

Jeff Sadowski 
Leah & Richard Steele 

Wintrust Financial 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MEGHAN DUNNE  
MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP 

The Alvarez Family 
The Bailenson Family 

The Baker Family 
Frank & Julia Barrott 

Joel & Beth Basta 
Tom & Margaret Boettjer 

Esme Borrero 
Mike & Kathy Chapman 
Carolyn & Brad Chapple 

Tony Czech & Family 
Sandy Devura 

Sandra Donahue & Richard Ayala 
David Fawley 

Katerina Garcia 
Tim & Eva Glascott 

Christopher Glomp & Chantell Johnson 
The Gomez-Duet Family 

The Hanig Family 
Frank & Michele Hashimoto 

Jacki Hogan 
Tim Jensen 

Jim & Maggie Kharouf 
Ron Kinn & Kim Meyer 
Molly & Brian Klucznik 

Amanda & Chris Knowles 
Ralph Linares & Dilek Yunlu 

Kristina Lugo 
Mary Maddux 

The Marrero Family 
Steve Marsey & Amy O’Rourke 

Peter & Loreen Maxfield 
Andrew Millard 

John Morrison & Linda Hogan 
Pat Neylon & Anne Tremmel 
Michael & Stephanie O’Brien 

Andrea & David Oliver 
Annika Oliver 

Ebrahim Patel & Shehna Mansuri 
Dayn Perry & Mary Langenfeld 

Samantha Prodromos 
Shakila Reynolds 

Ray & Natalie Sheedy 
Brendan & Donna Shultz 

Kim & Sean Smith 
The Stone Family 

Hank & Sally Tajkowski 
Amanda Taylor-Hart 

The Timm-Dohm Family 
India Tougne 

Brian & Carrie Tracy 
Tom & Joan Van Den Bosch 

Kim Watts 
The Werstein Family 

Ken & Pat Woodhouse 
The Zanayed Family 
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Victoria Rueda-Marshall 

 

My name is Victoria Rueda-Marshall and I am currently a second semester senior at DePauw University. Prior to 
leaving for college, I worked as a leader/summer staff at NBGC since 2012, and I continue to work at the club during 
my breaks and summer vacations. With the skills I acquired from being a part of the leadership program, I have been 
able to make the most of my educational career. With my time at DePauw, I have managed a rigorous curriculum 
while maintaining Dean’s List every semester. I have been a part of several extracurricular activities in which I have 
held several leadership positions, and I have taken the opportunity to partake in two short-term study abroad trips. 
Upon graduating, I will receive a baccalaureate degree with honors, magna cum laude, for a GPA of 3.7 and a major 
in Biology and minor in Chemistry. I am also extremely proud to say that I will continue my education at University of 
Illinois at Chicago College of Dentistry with the ultimate goal of specializing in oral and maxillofacial surgery. I am 
incredibly excited to continue my studies in a field I have strived for since high school and I am looking forward to 
what the future holds.  
 

We are actively looking for a great placement for Vicky to intern this summer that will allow her to gain experience in 
the dentistry profession. If anyone has leads for Vicky, please contact Bonnie Werstein at the Clubhouse,                     
bonnie@nbgc.org. 

Jason Frumkin 
Jason grew up as a Northcenter neighborhood kid and became an NBGC youth member in the early 1990’s. 
Jason enjoyed playing football, basketball, floor hockey and baseball as both a Bobcat or Cougar in the Cadet 
league. In 1996, Jason decided to join the NBGC Leader ranks and follow in the footsteps of those who     
mentored him. Soon he was promoted to Senior Leader status and took on much more responsibility at 
NBGC. In the year 2000, Jason was awarded a scholarship in leadership which he used to attend the Illinois 
Institute of Technology where he achieved a Bachelor of Science degree in computer engineering. Jason is 
currently a member on the NBGC Associate Board and continues to volunteer and give back to NBGC.        
We caught up with him to see what he been up to and how NBGC helped him achieve his goals. 

Where are you working? Itiviti is a financial tech company where I am Head of Application and Gateways Engineering,                 
Americas. I manage a team of C++ software developers and quality engineers in the Chicago and Toronto area. for a financial 
technology company.  
 

How did NBGC help you get to where you are today? Hard work, ownership, teamwork, and effective communication were 
requirements to be successful in both the sports and leadership programs at a young age. Building off of a strong  foundation of 
these traits, while applying technical expertise and experience, has created many opportunities to advance in my career and 
manage teams globally. 
 

Why is the NBGC Scholarship program important to you? The scholarship program gives an opportunity for                    
under-privileged children to secure a portion of college tuition via a process that mirrors an actual job application process. Filling 
out documentation, interviewing, and networking with stakeholders at a young age prepares the youth for their upcoming career 
development and instills the experience and confidence to be successful. It is very important to provide this experience to the 
youth, as it provides an early introduction to what happens in adult life.  
 

What was your favorite aspect while working as a Leader at NBGC? Connecting with children and  families across  different 
backgrounds from different neighborhoods and learning responsibility at an early age.  

Where are you working?  Director of Operations and Facilities, AHS Chicago 
 

How did NBGC help you get to where you are today?  At NBGC I was instilled with an unwavering work ethic and the importance of 
taking initiative.  I learned teamwork, problem solving, planning, and most importantly responsibility. I learned very early on that I was a 
natural leader and NBGC helped me to refine my leadership skills and style.  The club provided me with opportunities to take on great 
challenges.  I learned from my failures and my successes.   
 

Why is the NBGC Scholarship program important to you?  The scholarship program made it possible for me to go to college.               
It   allowed me to go to the college of my choice and complete my degree without an enormous amount of debt. It also made me feel like    
I worked for my scholarship and made me invested in my education.  
 

In what ways are you giving back to NBGC today? Currently I volunteer on the scholarship committee, which continues to be one of 
my favorite experiences at NBGC.  I love interviewing scholarship candidates every year and learning about how much of an impact the 
NBGC leadership program continues to have. My daughter began attending NBGC last summer and I look forward to continued        
engagement as she participates in NBGC in the coming years. 

Where are they now? Past Scholarship Recipients 

Julie Dakers 
Back in 1990, Julie received a flyer on the front door of her home about a pilot girls program at the Neighborhood Boys 
Club. Julie became a part of the Twisters and played softball, basketball & volleyball. In 1994, Julie made the decision to 
join the Leadership program which only had 6 female leaders at the time. Julie loved the leadership program and worked 
her way up the ladder to Senior Leader and soon after she would be the League Director for a massive girls program and 
managing all 3 leagues!  By 1997, Julie was able to apply for a college scholarship through NBGC’s scholarship program 
and was an award recipient every year until 2003. Julie continued to work at NBGC throughout college, she attended 
DePaul University and Pacific Oaks College where she achieved her Bachelors degree in Human Development and an                   
Advanced Certificate in Early Childhood Development.  We had the chance to sit down with Julie to see how NBGC has 
made an impact on her life. 
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We Raised the Roof on Giving Tuesday! 

Giving Tuesday is a global giving movement unleashing the power of people and organizations to transform their communities and the world.             
This movement is celebrated on the Tuesday after Thanksgiving and created as a day to show up for the causes and issues that matter most to you.    
We are incredibly excited to announce that thanks to four anonymous donors who provided a 2:1 match, and all the generous contributors, our entire     
Giving Tuesday Campaign, from November 3rd to December 3rd, raised over $56,000!  
 

Bonnie Werstein, our Director of Operations, went onto the NBGC roof on December 3rd, Giving Tuesday, at 11 am to raise awareness and vital funds 
for the NBGC. This idea came about as a bit of a joke at first between Finance Manager, Julie Stone and Executive Director, Jeff Sadowski. The pair 
brought Bonnie in on this antic and they soon realized this just might actually work! The purpose behind this ingenious idea was to raise awareness 
outside the clubhouse. People and cars passing by would see signs and a huge, wacky and waving inflatable sky-dancer we call “Little Phil” pointing 
them towards Bonnie on the roof. NBGC Staff took turns collecting donations outside on Irving Park Rd from passing cars and greeted community              
leaders, alumni, board members, parents and members as they made their donations.  
 

Throughout the day, Bonnie was awarded extra items like a chair, blankets, coffee and food as each goal was met. Bonnie’s biggest surprise of the night 
was when she was able to come down off the roof where she was greeted by her daughter and NBGC alumna, Candice Werstein, who drove all the 
way from Colorado to surprise her mom and give her Giving Tuesday donation. Because of your generosity, we raised $10,000 for NBGC and got 
Bonnie down from the roof in less than 8 hours!  
 

Your gifts are supporting the mission of the Neighborhood Boys & Girls Club to provide a safe and supportive environment in the out-of-school hours, 
accessible to families and led by youth, for the youth. Our program is a community program, so you know that your support is making a difference close 
to home. We know that people have had their lives changed by the NBGC and we see them leave our doors stronger, kinder, and better than before.  

NBGC Director of Operations Bonnie Werstein 47th Ward Alderman Matt Martin visiting Bonnie on the roof 
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Calling All NBGC Alumni! 
Bill Abplanalp, Deputy Director of Development and Alumni Liaison, is interested in knowing how many alums remember the YOU & ME column from the 
weekly Monkeyshine publication. It was dedicated to what was happening with NBGC members throughout the week. Well, Bill would like to bring back 
the YOU & ME section in our Alumni Chatters, but he needs your assistance!  
 

Please write or email Bill with your updates. You can also fill out the online alumni registration form in the alumni section at www.nbgc.org. 
 

1. Your full name, including your maiden name, if applicable. 
2. Your NBGC connection: Alumni & years involved, parent or guardian of alumni, grandparent of alumni or other connection? 
3. What activities were you involved in during your time as an NBC/NBGC member? 
4. What are your fondest memories of your time with NBC/NBGC? 
5. Where did life take you after leaving NBGC? 
6. What are you currently doing? Working? Retired? 
7. If applicable, were your siblings involved with the club? If yes, what are their names? 
8. If applicable, what is your spouse’s name? 
9. If applicable, what are your children’s names? 
10. If applicable, what are your grandchildren’s names? 
11. What is your email address? 
12. What is your home, work or mobile number? 
13. Is there any additional info you would like to share about you, your time with NBC/NBGC or your family? 
14. Are you still in touch with any alumni? If applicable, please list. 
15. Do you have an old picture or current picture you would like to share? 

 

By sharing the above information with Bill, you are giving the Neighborhood Boys & Girls Club permission to publish your stories and/or pictures in future 
Alumni Chatters or other publications. The NBGC will never share your contact info with fellow alumni or to companies. 
 

Bill would like to get the ball rolling and connect with NBGC alumni! You can email him at bill@nbgc.org or write him at: 
 

NBGC 
C/O Bill Abplanalp 
2501 W. Irving Park Road 
Chicago, IL 60618 

Volunteering at NBGC 
Ed Bass was a member of the NBC from 1947 until 1952 and played on the Cobras. He excelled in football and baseball. He fondly remembers his days 
playing at the club and even remembers pitching a no-hitter that was later featured in the alumni chatter! Ed attended Bateman Elementary School,         
Sullivan High School, and finally graduated from the University of Illinois with a Bachelor’s degree in History. He recently visited Bateman and donated a 
trumpet for their music program. 
 

Ed tells us one of the best things he ever did was start a business. Ed was a very successful businessman who ran 3 companies: an auto dealership, an 
auto financing company, and an insurance agency. The City of Chicago even named the street of his car dealership, Car Credit Center (7600 S. Western 
Avenue), after Ed. If you drive by there today, you will see the street sign: “Honorary Edward Bass Avenue.”  
 

Last year, Ed wanted to give back to the NBGC and started to volunteer at the club, so we gave him a tour of our building and our out-of-school sites, 
which have all changed since he was last here in 1952! Since then, he has helped with the distribution of the alumni chatter publication, assisted with the 
leader program and worked with our children in the afterschool program. Recently, our leaders wrote letters to Ed about leadership and Ed took the time 
to read and personally respond to each leader with advice about being a leader and wisdom from his personal experiences.  
 

When he isn’t volunteering at NBGC, Ed takes continuing education classes at Northwestern University and spends time with his wife Elinor and his two 
children, Sandie and Larry.  
 

Are you interested in visiting NBGC to see how we’ve changed since you were last here? Contact Bill Abplanalp,  
Deputy Director of Development at bill@nbgc.org or Jeff Sadowski, Executive Director at jsadowski@nbgc.org.  

 

https://maps.google.com/?q=2501+W.+Irving+Park+Rd.+Chicago+IL.,+60618&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=2501+W.+Irving+Park+Rd.+Chicago+IL.,+60618&entry=gmail&source=g


 

Founded By Robert Buehler and Richard Valentin in 1931 for Carl Buehler 

 

In Memory of those we recently lost 
 

September 
Jim Kelly - alum 

James Deffet - father of board member 
Carl Wenzler - grandfather of alums 

Bob Emmerich - alum 
 

October 
Tom Benson - alum 

Karl Himplemann - alum 
Elizabeth Salicete - parent of alum 

Debbie Milbrandt - wife of alum 
Eric Velaquez - parent 

Fr. Raymond “Skip” Baumhart—alum & NBGC hall of famer 
Scott Feaman - NBGC parent, grandparent 

 

November 
Gerry Ottesen - parent & NBGC hall of famer 

Lois Doyle - parent of alum 
 

December 
Don Schmitz - alum 
Michael Ritt - alum 

 

February 
Charlie Sullivan - alum 

 

Memorial notices can be sent to                              

bonnie@nbgc.org  
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Charlie Sullivan  
This past February, the NBGC community          
suffered the tragic loss of a former NBGC          
member and youth leader. Charlie Sullivan joined 
NBGC as a Locust in 2004 at the age of 8 along 
with his neighborhood friends. He loved playing 
sports and making new friends with members of 
the other teams. At the age of 13, Charlie was 
welcomed into the NBGC Leadership Program 
ranks which allowed him to acquire a sense of 
responsibility, self-esteem and build long lasting 
friendships. He was an active leader until his 
passion for baseball, music and poetry took up 
the majority of his time. We at NBGC count   

ourselves fortunate to have known Charlie and watch him thrive. 
 
 

NBGC strives to make a safe space for our youth & teens, but we also recognize that 
danger continues to exist outside of our walls. We can hope that one day, our endless 
concern for the safety of our youth will fade; hope that youth and teens find fulfilment 
through positive relationships and wholesome fun. In the mean time, NBGC can help 
make a positive difference by spreading awareness to our community. 
 

We wanted to share a letter written by Charlie’s father regarding the circumstances of 
his passing in the hope that we can shine a light on this issue and protect others from 
this heartbreak. 

“The Elephant in the Room” 
Author: Brendan Sullivan 

Perhaps these facts can help save one person’s life, and save one other family from 
this unfathomable pain. 

 

Our son, we have learned in the last few days, occasionally used cocaine 
‘recreationally.’ Cocaine is more popular today than we naive parents realized,   
readily available and more common than we ever expected. Perhaps you have used 
cocaine? Perhaps your child has? Perhaps your child has and you don’t know? Talk 
to them. 
 

Our son was trusting of other people, and always saw the best in everyone. We 
know that he could not imagine that someone out there would knowingly hand him a 
drug that might kill him. Fentanyl is an opioid pain medication, a narcotic that is 50 to 
100 times stronger than morphine. It is prescribed for late stage cancer  patients 
experiencing extreme pain. Misuse of fentanyl can cause death, especially when 
used without a prescription or when combined with other drugs including alcohol. 
 

Street fentanyl, primarily manufactured illegally in Mexico, is added to cocaine and 
heroin by drug dealers to increase its potency, to “enhance your high”. However, 
most users have no idea that they are using fentanyl, often resulting in overdose 
deaths. You only have to use it once. 
 

In 2019, more people in Cook County, Illinois died of a fentanyl overdose (789) than 
were killed by guns (580). This is a cruel epidemic which we fear does not get the 
attention and outrage it deserves because its victims were using an illegal drug so 
‘they should have known better.’ 
 

Our son did not take his own life deliberately, and he was not an addict. He was a 
young man who made one bad decision last week. If you or your family are              
dealing with suicide or addiction, our hearts go out to you. Our prayers are with you. 
These are also huge problems in our community that should be given more attention. 
 

Talk to your children. Listen to your children. Hug them, and tell them you love them. 
And feel free to share this message with the world. 

 

Charlie and the guys (Chris, Phil, Tim & Zac) on a  
leader trip to the Boundary Waters in 2010 
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89th Anniversary Hall of Fame 
Nomination Form 

 

Criteria to be selected as a candidate for the NBGC Hall of Fame will be based on the principles of the Club:  
 

 Nominee must epitomize the Club’s mantra: “For Better Men and Women” 

 Nominee must demonstrate Leadership, Sportsmanship, Scholarship and Volunteer Service. 

 Candidate must be nominated via an essay about why the candidate should receive “Hall of Fame” status. 
 

Nominations are currently being accepted for the following eras:  

1930 – 1949 | 1950 – 1969 | 1970 – 1989 | 1990—2009 | 2010—2019 
Other (Volunteer, Community Business, Community Leader) 

 

Submitted by: ______________________________________Phone: ______________________ Email: ____________________________ 

 

INDIVIDUAL NOMINEE INFORMATION 

Name: ______________________________________________________________________     Applicable Era:______________________ 

Address: ___________________________________________  City: _____________  State: ___________  Zip: ______________________  

Primary Phone: ______________________ Work Phone: ______________________ Email: ______________________________________ 

Please submit an essay describing the reasons why this nominee should be inducted into the NBGC Hall of Fame : 

____________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________ 

All information must be completed. This is a nomination only. It does not guarantee that the nominee will be inducted. 
Please keep the nomination confidential to avoid embarrassment.  

Nominations should be submitted to the Neighborhood Boys and Girls Club,  

Attn: Hall of Fame Committee, 2501 W. Irving Park Rd., Chicago, IL 60618.  

All nominations are due by June 1, 2020.  

The Hall of Fame Inductees will be honored October 16, 2020 at the Annual Hall of Fame Dinner. 
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Save the Dates!  
Leaders of the Future Celebration: May 7, 2020 

51st Annual Golf Outing: July 20, 2020 

Cubs Night: August 31, 2020 

2020 Hall of Fame Dinner: October 16, 2020 

NBGC BUILDING RENOVATIONS 
 

The clubhouse will be undergoing some much needed renovations starting on September 8, 2020. 
The NBGC building will be closed for two months and is scheduled to re-open on November 8, 2020. 

 

ALL FALL SPORTS AND AFTERSCHOOL PROGRAMS 
WILL CONTINUE AS SCHEDULED DURING THIS TIME  

Need to contact a member of our staff? 

Executive Director Jeffrey Sadowski jsadowski@nbgc.org 

Director of Operations Bonnie Werstein bonnie@nbgc.org 

Finance Manager Julie Stone finance@nbgc.org 

Director of Social Programming Maria Gomez maria@nbgc.org 

Director of Leadership Bess McGeorge bess@nbgc.org 

Athletics Director Tim Jensen tjensen@nbgc.org 

2501 W. Irving Park Road, Chicago, IL 60618      773-463-4161      info@nbgc.org 


